
From: Chambers - Ross J  
Sent: Friday, 27 November 2020 11:59 AM 
To: Brent Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au> 
Cc: Ruchi Bhatt <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; Kristen Wischer <kwischer@anmf.org.au>; 
lucyf@phaq.org; Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Nurses Award 2020 (AM2019/17) 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Good morning Mr Ferguson, 
 
An extension of time is granted. Ai Group is to file its submission by 11am Monday, 30 November 
2020. 
 
Kind regards, 
Casey 
 
Casey Sutton  
Relief Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4648 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401  
Chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au  

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  
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From: Brent Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 26 November 2020 1:53 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Ruchi Bhatt <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; Kristen Wischer <kwischer@anmf.org.au>; 
lucyf@phaq.org 
Subject: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Nurses Award 2020 (AM2019/17) 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
I write in relation to proceedings concerning the finalisation of the exposure daft for the Nurses 
Award 2010 (AM2019/17).  
 
In preparing Ai Group’s reply material in this matter we have identified what we perceive to be 
potential difficulties associated with the Full Bench finalising the variation determination in the 
manner proposed as a result of overlap between matters being dealt with in these proceedings and 
the proceedings associated with Ai Group’s application in AM2020/1. We have had brief discussions 
with both the ANMF and private hospital industry employers associations and there appears to be a 
level of consensus about such concerns.  
 
Given the circumstances, we request a short extension for the filing of our submission until 11am on 
Monday, 30 November 2020, to enable us to conclude our discussions with the abovementioned 
parties and settle our material in light of that engagement. It is hoped that this will enable Ai Group 
to advance a position in relation to such matters that is substantially agreed between the parties. 
 
I thank the Commission for its consideration of this request.  
 
Regards 
 

Brent Ferguson 

National Manager – Workplace Relations Advocacy & Policy 
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